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PROJECT NAME: 7502 Thomas Blvd. 
1) What was the previous permitted use for this property?
The previously permitted use for this property for the past 5 years the site has consisted of buildings, parking areas, and a small open space area. Previously to that, for 50 plus years, it has had various uses including industrial facilities.
2) What is the proposed use for the property?
The project will be developed in two phases.  Phase one will include the renovation of the existing main building (Building “A” on the plans) located on 7502 Thomas Blvd. The renovations to this building will include expanding the third floor the full depth of the building and adding an additional fourth floor.  Building “A’s” primary use will be office space. Phase one will also include the construction of all the utility services and stormwater infrastructure to accommodate all phases of the project as described in more detail below. 

Phase two will include the renovation of existing Buildings “B” and “C” on 7502 Thomas Blvd. Building “B” is approximately one and one-half stories and connected to Building “A” by an elevated enclosed bridge. The anticipated primary use will be restaurant.  Building “C” is a small one-story building that will be renovated into café/public meeting space.  

3) How is green stormwater mitigation being integrated into the proposed project?
The development will meet all requirements for the City of Pittsburgh as well as the Allegheny County Conservation District.  The site was designed to minimize impervious areas to the greatest extent possible with consideration to existing and proposed uses. Since the site was previously developed, little vegetation or drainage features currently exist on-site. The redevelopment minimizes land clearing, grading, and soil compaction. The installation of proposed storm water management facilities, rain gardens, and manufactured stormwater BMPs will enhance the runoff from the site.
4) Will the development result in a net positive or net negative change in stormwater flow?
The existing site has consisted of buildings, parking areas, and a small open space area, all of which have no known stormwater management facilities associated with it. The proposed stormwater management facilities have been designed such that the peak runoff rate resulting from the proposed development within each of the studied drainage areas will be less than those calculated in existing conditions for all of the design storm events as well as provide Water Quality as required by the City of Pittsburgh and PA DEP.


